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PRESS RELEASE
For immediate release

Chair of Environment Agency visits River Wandle to sign historic protocol
On Thursday 23 June the Chair of the Environment Agency, Lord Chris Smith, visited South London’s River Wandle to sign an historic Habitat Enhancement Protocol with the Wandle Trust.

This joint agreement will help the Environment Agency and the Wandle Trust to work together even more closely to improve the river’s habitat for many iconic and endangered urban species including trout, mayflies, kingfishers and eventually water voles. 

The Protocol provides guidance for both organisations on habitat enhancement and considerations for future work on the river, improving the exchange of technical knowledge, and ensuring that works will deliver River Basin Management Plan measures in order to meet the requirements of the European Water Framework Directive. This will include reducing pollution, facilitating fish passage, creating backwaters, and restoring river banks that have been damaged by the river’s industrial history.

Lord Smith visited the Wandle Trust’s eel monitoring site on the Wandle at Merton Abbey Mills, where the Trust is working with local volunteers and the Zoological Society for London to understand eel populations at the mid-point of the river.  
Lord Smith then travelled upstream to Carshalton to view recent habitat improvement works carried out in the river by Wandle Trust volunteers, before signing the Protocol with Dr Bella Davies, Director of the Wandle Trust.

Lord Smith said:

“The improvements on the Wandle clearly demonstrate the importance of partnership working and community participation. This protocol will help us to share knowledge and expertise even more actively, and provides the opportunity for more people to make a positive contribution to the Wandle”.  
Theo Pike, Chair of the Wandle Trust, commented: 

“The Wandle Trust has collaborated very closely with our local Environment Agency fisheries, biodiversity and flood risk management teams for many years, so it makes great sense to streamline our day-to-day working arrangements even further with this protocol. We were also delighted to have the opportunity to show Lord Smith the tangible benefits that this partnership between the Environment Agency and local Rivers Trust volunteers can bring to the river: everything we do is a great demonstration of the Big Society in action.” 

Notes to Editors:

1: The Environment Agency is part of the Department for the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, with responsibility for pollution, fisheries and flood risk management. 

The Environment Agency has recently installed a fish pass on the weir at Butter Hill in Carshalton, making it possible for fish to get over the weir for the first time in hundreds of years. 

For more information, visit www.environment-agency.gov.uk 

2: The Wandle Trust is an environmental charity dedicated to restoring and maintaining the health of the River Wandle and its catchment. 

The Trust holds monthly community river cleanups, runs an annual Trout in the Classroom educational programme, and is now working with the Environment Agency and other partners to improve habitat in the upper Wandle, with a view to establishing a self-sustaining population of wild brown trout. Several habitat creation events will be held in the Carshalton area between July and October 2011: local volunteers are encouraged to come and take part. For more information, visit www.wandletrust.org 
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